Minutes of the Estates  & Open Spaces Sub-committee Meeting held at 7pm, 8th June 2010, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), John Harrison & Gill Rees 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillor: 
Mike Jones 
37
Minutes of the last meeting held on 13th July 2009
The minutes had been agreed at the full Council meeting on 20th July 2009.
38
Matters Arising
Cllr Thomas asked whether CRAMC had been invoiced for 10% of the cost of the maintenance at Creigiau recreation ground.  The Clerk advised that he had sent the invoice together with a requested break-down of the figures.  He was still awaiting the cheque.

The Chairman then asked whether CRAMC were happy with the grass cutting contractor, Peter Szpadt of PJ Gardening Services.  The Clerk advised that he had not received any derogatory reports and his own contact with Mr Szpadt had demonstrated him to be conscientious, hard-working and knowledgeable.
Cllr Thomas mentioned that the containers at Creigiau Recreation ground were still a multitude of colours and he recalled an agreement that CRAMC would paint them a uniform colour.  He queried why this had not occurred and the Clerk was asked to enquire as to the current position.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas also raised the issue of lighting at Creigiau Rec and stressed that, should CRAMC decide to put in lighting, planning permission must be obtained prior to proceeding.  This was based on the reactions of residents to the light pollution caused by the installation of lighting on Tynant Road and at Creigiau Travel.  
39
Fairmeadow, Pentyrch ~ latest position
The Clerk advised members that an annual cut would be made prior to the start of the summer holiday and the same contractor who had done the job for the previous two years would be asked to repeat his successful treatment.  The Clerk went on to remind Councillors that he had attended a meeting with Mike Beaman, the Chairman of the Dynevor Gardening Association, at CCC (Parks) the previous autumn in an attempt to get CCC to undertake resourcing the infra-structure for allotments in one of the fields at Fairmeadow.  He also reminded members that CCC had rejected the proposal, claiming the setting up costs would run to hundreds of thousands of pounds.  This was a sum rejected by the Clerk and Mike Beaman, and the Clerk was intending to invite tenders for the work to see how much it would cost but had not yet had an opportunity to do so owing to competing priorities.  When accurate costings were available, it was intended to take this back to CCC and ask that they reconsider.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas suggested that the problem could be viewed from a different perspective and suggested that the land be rented to an allotment society to set up their own allotments and charge them a small annual rent.  He asked the Clerk to enquire whether the Dynevor Gardening Association would be interested in taking this on.  This was supported by Cllr Rees.  Clerk to arrange  

40
The Rest Centre, Mountain Road, Pentyrch
The Clerk advised that he had received a valuation on the Rest Centre from Michael Graham Young Estate Agents who were prepared to market it at around £130,000 with a 2% commission on the sale price.  The Clerk had also asked for a valuation from Herbert R Thomas of Cowbridge as they had previously advised upon Fairmeadow and had experience with the sale of development land at auction.  That meeting was due to take place on Monday 14th June 2010.  When he had costings from both parties, the Clerk intended bringing the options back to a full Council meeting for members to decide on how they wished to proceed.

It was confirmed that monies raised from the sale of the Rest Centre had been ear-marked for spending in Pentyrch.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to enquire whether the PCC would be liable for Capital Gains Tax in respect of the sale.  Clerk to arrange  
Cllr Harrison asked what the current position was in respect of the monies held in a Scout Bank Account for the refurbishment of the Rest Centre and administered by Harry Rees.  The Clerk advised that Harry Rees had sought assurances that the money would be ring-fenced by the PCC before he handed it over and, despite these assurances being made in writing, he was reluctant to part with it at this time.  The Clerk was asked to enquire as to the current position.  Clerk to arrange  
41
Any other business
The following issues were raised:
1. Cllr Thomas hoped the GYG Councillors would raise the issue of the firework display at GYG playing fields in November as soon as possible to avoid the last minute issues that occurred at the September 2009 grants consideration meeting. 
2. The Clerk raised the issue of valuations having been received from two sources in respect of the sale of land at Ffordd Dinefwr.  Michael Graham Young had valued the land at between £3,000 - £5,000 and John Edmondson had valued the land in the region of £10,000.  Both parties had been equally adrift in the invoices, with MGY charging £150 for the valuation and John Edmondson £400.  It was agreed that the prospective purchaser be shown the details of the valuation to demonstrate the PCC’s transparency in the negotiations.  Clerk to arrange  
3. Cllr Thomas congratulated the maintenance staff on the grass cutting at the Frog Pond and queried whether a formal risk assessment had been undertaken in respect of the Frog Pond.  The Clerk stated that the Frog Pond was inspected monthly and any H & S issues identified were addressed but he would need to enquire as to whether a formal risk assessment had been undertaken.  Clerk to arrange  
4. Cllr Thomas advised that the CCC land at the end of Parc y Coed between Cardiff Road and Parc Castell y Mynach was, again, not being cut properly and the brambles that had been under control were taking over again.  The Clerk agreed to advise CCC.  Clerk to arrange  

5. Cllr Thomas also advised that in the same area the light on the path closest to Parc Castell y Mynach was not working and the cover had been smashed.  Clerk to arrange  

6. Cllr Thomas referred to seeing Prince William talking about a Trust being set up for ‘Open Spaces for 2012’ and asked the Clerk to enquire into it as he felt that Creigiau Rec could be considered a suitable candidate.  Clerk to arrange  

7. Cllr Rees referred to land to the east of the Memorial park which she believed to be in the possession of CCC and asked the Clerk to enquire into the ownership.  Clerk to arrange  

8. Cllr Rees advised that only one of the three street lights on the top part of Heol Pant y Gored was working.  Clerk to arrange  

9. Cllr Rees advised that the bollards in front of the High Corner shops, which were supplied by the PCC, could do with re-painting as they were looking scruffy.  Clerk to arrange  

The Chairman thanked the members for their attendance
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. 
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